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“Preserving our past while building a future”
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NEWS FROM THE SUPERVISOR ̃    Ursula Liotta
WELCOME TO FALL! We hope you have enjoyed the summer months; they always seem to go by so fast. As we look towards year-end, here’s a review of what work has been done in the past few months:

· The Highway Department accomplished a lot of roadwork, and it will continue into the fall. Please see Highway’s fall schedule on the next page.
· Highway also accomplished many upgrades to Hafner Park and Kimball Park, as well as Kimball Lodge. Air conditioning was recently added to both Goodwin Lodge and Kimball Lodge! Hooray! We hope you’ve had an opportunity to visit the playgrounds or rented one of the lodges and are happy with what you’ve seen. A few projects remain and will be completed over the winter. 
· The Hafner Park Concept Plan survey results have been compiled by our engineers, MRB Group. Based on your comments or suggestions, the new park concept will hopefully be put on paper soon and shared with the town residents.
· Good Neighbor Day in August was a big success! The turnout was great--estimated at 
800 -1,000 people in attendance! Except for some intermittent rain, the event went off without a hitch. We are grateful for all the prep work done by Highway in advance, and thank the vendors, food trucks, car show enthusiasts, and those who spent the evening with us.
· The town-wide water project, WIBA #1, is ready to go! A schedule has been posted on FB, our website, and Westside News. In addition, copies are available at the town hall. We are very excited for those who will benefit from this project. It’s an aggressive schedule, with completion expected in March 2025, weather permitting, and subject to change due to project encounters. 

Until next time, please call or stop in if you have any concerns.
I will be happy to help. 585-637-1131.
						














NEWS FROM YOUR TOWN HISTORIAN
Leanna Hale

The initial meeting of the Triangle Tract Society will be Thursday, October 17 at 7 pm at the Whitehall Mansion. This Society includes historians from Leroy, Bergen, Brockport, Clarkson and Hamlin. It has been created to keep the towns’ populace informed of historical events.  
NEW DEPUTY
TOWN
CLERK
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Carla Ward joins Town Clerk Susan Henshaw in the Clarkson Town Hall as our new Deputy.  

Please welcome Carla when you stop in to visit!



KEEPING OF CHICKENS UPDATE
In the Summer newsletter, we mentioned that the Town code regarding chicken ownership was being updated due to numerous complaints received from residents whose neighbors’ chickens were creating a nuisance. We found that we did not have an effective law in place to properly address the complaints, but now we do. 

After researching how several other municipalities handle the situation, and after reviewing a study prepared by Cornell University specific to ownership of chickens, we compiled a new local law that the Town Board felt to be the most efficient and effective way to address nuisance chicken owners. This local law was passed by the Town Board on September 24, 2024, and can now be enforced if a complaint is filed with our Building Department/Code Enforcement Office. The regulations include an annual permit for all residential lots, establishing the number of chickens which may be kept, how they are housed, requiring that they be kept in a fenced enclosure or coop, and prohibiting roosters, etc.  You may read the new local law on the Town’s website or stop by the Town Hall for a copy. If you have any questions or concerns, please call CEO Kevin Moore at 585-637-1145.  
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2024 TOWN OF CLARKSON HIGHWAY FALL SCHEDULE
Highway Department - 3623 Lake Road - 585-637-1132
Brush & Leaves
· Monday, October 21st regular brush pick-up starts. Highway will do one sweep through town. Leave brush in 6’ lengths, parallel with the road.
· Mondays, October 21st, 28th and November 4th leaf pick-up starts. Highway will pick-up leaves in paper bags only throughout the town.
· Available year-round, bring brush/leaves to the Transfer Station, 3078 Redman Road (1 mile north of Ridge Road) on Wednesdays 2-7 and Saturdays 8-4.  No permit required.
· Available year-round, bring brush/leaves to the Highway Garage at 3623 Lake Road during regular business hours only.
· Available year-round, call Highway to reserve the 6’ x 12’ brush trailer (NC) for drop off at your home, based on availability.
 
Junk Days @ Highway Department
· Friday, October 25th 		9 am – 4 pm         
· Saturday, October 26th 		8 am – 4 pm
· Maximum of 5 pick-up truck loads per household.
· Accepting FREE collection of electronic equipment.
· Additional charge:
Car/Pickup Tires  	$   2.00 ea. 	Large Truck Tires		$ 10.00 ea.
Large Tractor Tires 	$ 20.00 ea.	Propane Tanks-new		$   2.00 ea.      
Refrigerators/Freezer	$ 25.00 ea.	A/C units & Dehumidifiers	$ 10.00 ea.
 
NO household garbage, hazardous waste materials, boats, or motor vehicles of any size.
 
Hours for the Town of Clarkson Highway will be the following starting Tuesday, October 15, 2024:
Monday-Thursday	6:00 am – 3:30 pm
Friday 			6:00 am - 10:00 am
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NEWS FROM THE ASSESSOR’S OFFICE:     2025 Property Exemption Information
The assessment office reminds property owners that all exemptions must be applied for by March 1, 2025.  Agricultural Renewals, Low-Income Senior Renewals, new Enhanced Star requests and Non-Profit and Clergy renewals will be mailed out late fall 2024.
To qualify for the Enhanced Star Exemption or Low-Income Senior Exemption, one of the owners (if married) must be 65 or older in the calendar year of 2025 and the property must be the primary residence.  Both exemptions are based on income as follows:
· Enhanced Star Exemption: The total combined income of the owners and spouses who reside on the property must not exceed $107,300 for tax year 2023.  This exemption applies to School taxes.  Prior Basic Star is necessary to receive this exemption.  
· Low-Income Senior Exemption:  The total combined income of the owners and spouses who reside on the property must not exceed $58,400 for tax year 2023.  This exemption is based on a sliding scale ranging from 5% up to 50%.  Based on income, this exemption may apply to County Taxes, Town Taxes and/or School Taxes.  
You may visit the Town of Clarkson’s website to view all exemptions that are offered.  Do not hesitate to call us with questions or concerns at 585-637-8683.  Feel free to stop in during office business hours at 18 State Street, Brockport, NY.   We welcome the opportunity to meet with you.



GOOD NEIGHBOR NEWS			FALL 2024					Page 3




SCHOOL TAX SEASON IS UNDERWAY:  September 1 marked the start of the School Tax Season. Here is an idea of how your money is being distributed:

[image: ]

ELECTION INFORMATION 
2024 General Election Early Voting Information for Monroe County

October 26 - November 3
Saturday, Sunday, Monday, Wednesday & Friday | 9 am - 5 pm; Tuesday & Thursday | 12 - 8 pm
**The only voting site in the Brockport area open for early voting is the Sweden/Clarkson Community Center at 4927 Lake Road in Brockport.
For additional county voting sites visit: https://www.monroecounty.gov/elections-earlyvoting
 
Voter Registration - To register to vote in Monroe County please visit this website:
https://www.monroecounty.gov/elections-registration
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The Town Hall will be closed:
Monday		October 14 	–    Columbus Day
Monday		November 11	–    Veterans Day
Thursday/Friday	November 28-29 – Thanksgiving and day after
Tuesday/Wednesday	December 24-25 – Christmas Eve and 
Christmas Day 
The Town Hall will re-open Thursday, January 2, 2025




[image: Office Closed Stock Illustrations – 27,236 Office Closed ...]
[image: Unlimited yard waste pickup for Village of Roscoe | Rockton ...]
GOOD NEIGHBOR NEWS			FALL 2024				            Page 4

YARD WASTE
Monroe County residents will be hearing a great deal about organic waste in the near future, as the county continues the development of an Organics Management Plan. The United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) defines organic waste as “the remains, residues or waste products of any organism that are recovered resources from solid waste disposal; including, but not limited to, food residuals, yard debris, and wood and plant products.” 

With leaves, brush and yard waste in abundance, fall is the right time of the year to talk about the management of this category of organics. Municipalities throughout Monroe County offer services to assist residents in the management of yard waste. These may include curbside pickup, drop off at a central site, or management by an outside company. In 2023, over 150,000 tons of yard waste was collected throughout Monroe County! You can find your Town or Village program at this link: https://www.monroecounty.gov/des-environmentalrecycling 

Why is it important to manage yard waste? In Monroe County, yard waste is prohibited from being disposed in a landfill. Sticks, branches, brush, grass and leaves take up valuable landfill space. Additionally, this is not the best, highest use of these materials – leaves and grass can be composted, and wood debris can be chipped and used for mulch. 

Helpful fall hints: 

· Skip raking and bagging and chop or mow-mulch leaves with your mower and leave them on the lawn. When these little pieces of leaves decompose, they break down into natural mulch, which suppresses weeds and provides nutrients.
· Leaves also are the foundation of any compost pile – mix leaves with “green” materials, such as grass clippings, place in a pile, and keep moist – and you’ll have ready-made compost for gardening in the Spring.  
· If you are looking to add compost to gardens or lawns in the fall, don’t forget – compost made from Monroe County leaves is available to Monroe County residents twice a week, every week - FREE - at the Monroe County / WM ecopark. Bring your own container and a shovel!
Info provided by Monroe County

S A V E    T H E    D A T E !
CHILDREN’S CHRISTMAS PARTY
Saturday, December 7
1 pm – 3 pm at the Whitehall Mansion
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